
     

PACT MEETING CONTACT DETAILS BMBC email Safer@Barnsley.gov.uk or (01226) 773555 / Social Media @BarnsleyCouncil  
VENUE St John’s Community Centre, Penistone
DATE & TIME 6th March 2024 3pm
CHAIR/S Insp Richards, Jill Griffiths (BMBC)

ATTENDEES PCSO MacFadzean, PCSO Holmes, Anita Wilkinson (Berneslai Homes), Suzanne Browne (Berneslai 
Homes), Cllr Lowe-Flello, Cllr Greenhough, David Cotterill, Margaret Cotterill, David Wood, J Roberts, 
Michael Shaw, Gary Garner, Jeff Hill

APOLOGIES Sgt Daniels, Sylvia Oxley, Nigel Bailey, Mavis Berry

Agenda

Introductions
Previous Notes
Current Issues of Concern
PACT Priorities for the next 8 weeks
AOB

Issues Raised at previous meeting 

Summary of Concerns Response / Action required Lead Agencies

Keith Batley Parking at Ingbirchworth – Charges for parking by Yorkshire 
Water causing people to park on the road.  Knock on effect of 
people parking inconsiderately.

Retain for feedback at next meeting

Discussion with Yorkshire Water 
and Parish Council for an area 
for people to park when walking 
round Ingbirchworth

05.10.2023, Rob believes BMBC 
were looking into matter. No 
update due to temp Chair.
Noted discussions were taking 
place and are ongoing.
15.11.2024 – Jill chased up with 
Parking Operations.  People 
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parking near the pub and 
walking round, as no designated 
parking for the reservoir.  Police 
to carry out some patrols. 

10.01.2024 – Jill made further 
enquiries after the last meeting.  
No charging in place yet.  
Yorkshire Water has some ideas 
in place, but no timescale as yet. 
To continue to monitor 

16.01.2024 – Jill emailed 
Parking Operations requesting 
more patrols

06.03.2024 – Discharged 
Nigel Bailey Raised about parking on estates and not being able to get 

buses through.
05.10.2023 – Chair noted issue 
has resolved itself due to 
changes in buses.

15.11.2023 – parking hasn’t 
improved, the bus service has 
been removed from areas where 
they couldn’t get access.  
Bottom of Park Avenue is an 
issue, and don’t answer the door 
when bus company calls to ask 
for cars moving.  Some parking 
restrictions in place, and some 
vehicles parking on double 
yellow lines.
Jill Griffiths to contact parking 
operations to have a look.    

10.01.2024 – Jill looked into.  
Parking Operations attended 
and found only one vehicle in 
contravention, which moved.  No 

-



further update since.  Nothing 
changed, still parking on 
pavement on corner. Regularly 
patrolled by officers, but to take 
any action, need to prove which 
car parked first causing the 
blockage.  Bus service 
threatened to be cut due to 
issues. Jill will get in touch with 
Parking Services again.  

16.01.2024 – Jill emailed 
Parking Operations requesting 
more patrols. SYP will also 
conduct more patrols

06.03.2024 – Following this 
meeting, Jill emailed Alan Turner 
(Parking Operations) and 
Damon Brown (Highways 
Technical). More patrols were 
requested from Parking with a 
view to issuing FPNs where 
appropriate and Damon was 
asked for a site visit. Jill advised 
attendees she would draft a joint 
partnership letter that would be 
hand delivered by PCSOs. Jill 
also asked for residents to 
submit complaints online directly 
to the above mentioned 
Services, with photos where 
possible, as this may add extra 
‘teeth’ to the complaint

Low attendance at meetings. 05.10.2023 – Ongoing work to 
be done.  The attendees held a 
discussion regarding PACT 
attendance and how this can be 
maximised; noting that it would 
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be important to confer with Jill 
Griffiths and Sarah Daniels (both 
unable to attend the meeting) to 
ensure the dates and information 
are being shared in advance and 
in the correct places, to 
encourage wider attendance 
outside of the core regulars.

Action to look at promotion of 
sessions in Tito Magazine, Look 
Local and on the notice boards 
at Penistone Market/Tesco.

15.11.2023 – Advertised on SYP 
website.  Comms team can’t 
advertise on BMBC website for 
some reason.  Jill designed a 
poster to advertise in local 
locations.  Unlikely to be able to 
advertise in Tito magazine on a 
regular basis due to cost.  Jeff 
suggested Barnsley Chronicle 
attending, who could also report 
on what was discussed.  
Margaret is an admin on one of 
the Facebook forums, so Jill will 
send dates to Margaret to 
publish on there.  Nigel also 
advertises on website, and 
relevant linked Facebook 
forums. 
10.01.2024 – Attendance getting 
better.  Jill done a poster for all 
areas she covers, to be put in 
supermarkets, local centres etc.  
This needs approving by the 
Comms team.



06.03.2024 – Jill continues to 
chase up with Comms and 
matter is ongoing. However, 
attendance is improving 
regardless of the lack of 
advertisement. Discharged

Nigel Circulation of Minutes 05.10.23 – Chair took contact 
emails of attendees at beginning 
of meeting as part of register to 
allow this to be done easily. 
One attendee noted he felt as if 
he had fallen off of the mailing 
list of the group as he had not 
heard of any dates or the 
minutes previously and not 
attended for a while as a result.

15.11.2023 – Last minutes not 
circulated due to stand in chair 
and minute taker. 

10.01.2024 – Everyone on the 
list from last meeting should 
have received them.  Seems to 
be an issue with being able to 
send to some email addresses, 
possible security issue.  Some 
people have received the list of 
dates, but not the minutes. 

Agreed with Nigel Bailey at 
meeting Jill will send minutes to 
PTC and they will be circulated 
from their email address. Also, 
included email addresses on 
signed attendance sheet and 
one resident responded to 
confirm she had received the 
email

-



06.03.2024 - Discharged
Mandy & 
Nigel

Parking at Langsett Reservoir
- Noted when nice weather in Milhouse there are 

significant number of cars parking up A616 around an 
area with a bad bend. 

05.10.2023 – Noted this instance 
seems to be an ongoing issue 
between residents and others.

Jeffrey Hill voiced that he feels 
unless something is done an 
accident will be had.

Chair moved to close due to 
limited ability to support, as 
reliant on sensible parking by 
drivers.

15/11 – no complaints known of 
by SYP.  People parking on 
verges up Gilbert Hill, where 
there are no parking restrictions.  
Not confirmed if parking charges 
yet.  Sarah Daniels to check with 
Yorkshire Water.

10.01.2024 – People still parking 
on grass verges, despite signs 
being up. Jill to email Parking 
Operations to request more 
patrols. 

16.01.2024 – Jill emailed 
Parking Operations requesting 
more patrols. SYP will also 
conduct more patrols

06.03.2024 – PCSOs will 
continue to monitor. 
Discharged

- SYP
- BMBC

 Nigel Bailey SYP Mounted Section requested for patrols in the Millhouse 
Green area and links to Bullace Farm made

05.10.2023 – Positive feedback 
received across Barnsley to 

- SYP
- BMBC



presence of Officers and impact 
of patrols.

15.11.2023 – possibility that 
Mounted will become part of a 
rural crime team, so should be 
seen out in the area more. 

10.01.2024 – no update from 
Sarah, Jill to follow up.  

16.01.2024 – Email to Sarah to 
ask if she had received a 
response from the Mounted 
Section re the above

06.03.2024 – Insp said monthly 
requests would be made to 
the Mounted Section however, 
they cover the whole Borough 
as well as outside areas. 
Discharged

Margaret 
Cotterill

Raised the issue of no street lights lit on Park Avenue for a 
number of weeks, and residents are concerned about the lack 
of security associated with it.  This occurred at a similar time 
last year.  Nigel followed it up last year and was told it was the 
responsibility of the National Grid, not BMBC.         

10.01.2024 – Back on before 
Christmas, were off for 50 days. 
Been told is to do with cabling, 
seems to occur when there is a 
bad storm.  

Jill contacted Northern 
Powergrid again on 16.01.2024. 
They have advised a ref number 
from BMBC Streetlighting is 
required from when they 
reported the issue (wasn’t made 
aware of this previously) and 
then they can look into it further.

Once given reference ref 
number, Jill contacted NPG 



18.01.2024 and was told there 
was a “multiple fuse replacement 
required” and it was an 
“intermittent fault”. Because it is 
intermittent, they are trying to 
find the location of the fault 
otherwise they would have to dig 
up the full length of the street 
(very disruptive and costly). Jill 
asked for a time limit when 
works may be completed and 
was told it was down to capacity 
and resources. Also told the time 
of year it happens, the last two 
years in a row, was purely 
coincidental
Mrs Cotterill updated

06.03.2024 – Lights back on. 
Should the issue arise again 
for the third year in a row 
residents advised it is the 
responsibility of Northern 
Power Grid. Discharged

Margaret 
Cotterill

A pile of rubbish has been fly tipped on High Bank, Royd 
Moor.

10.01.2024 – 
No update

Jill emailed JP for an update 
16.01.2024 . Response from him 
said that this case was being 
dealt with by a Warden. Jill 
emailed Warden 26.01.2024 for 
update 
06.03.2024 – Matter under 
investigation with CMO. 
Discharged

Agreed PACT Priorities



Priority Previous Actions (if applicable) Further Actions Review Date 

Speeding Vehicles Traffic officers have attended the 
area as part of an operation within 
the Penistone Ward:

- 29 Fixed Penalty Notices 
given

2 Arrested for Driving Under the 
Influence

Jill Griffiths TO RETAIN AS PACT PRIORITY

Notable location identified by 
network team and both BMBC and 
SYP traffic teams will continue to 
monitor

Vehicle obstruction on Park Avenue Issue prevents large vehicles from 
accessing the street, including 
buses, who have said they will stop 
services if the issue isn’t dealt with, 
gritters, emergency services, gritters 
etc

Jill Griffiths TO RETAIN AS PRIORITY

Jill to work with Parking Operations 
and Highways Technical

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Despite double yellow lines recently being painted in an area of Thurlstone, and resident leaflet drops, drivers continue to park on the lines, the grass verge 
and fully on the pavement. PCSOs have been patrolling regularly and will continue to do so. Jill to email Parking Operations to request more patrols  

Cllr Greenhough informed SYP of youths pushing walls over in cemetery. PCSOs to conduct patrol

Cllr Greenhough mentioned good use of the ‘Fix My Street’ website 

Details of next PACT Meeting

DATE 1st May 2024  
TIME 5pm
VENUE Penistone Community Centre, Church St, Penistone, 

S36 6AR 


